# الجمهورية الجزائرية الديمقراطية الشعبية

الديوان الوطني للامتحانات والمسابقات

وزارة التربية الوطنية

دورة: جوان 2009

امتحان بكالوريا التعليم الثانوي

الشعبة: لفات أجنبية

المدة: 3 ساعات ونصف

اختبار في مادة: اللغة الانجليزية

# على المترشح أن يختار أحد الموضوعين التاليين: الموضوع الأول

**PART ONE: Reading** 

(14 points)

#### Read the text carefully then do the activities below.

Counterfeit medicines are a threat to health, and the risks they pose have been largely inderestimated. Counterfeits containing no active ingredient will fail to cure disease; those with wrong ngredients may cause mental and physical damage—and even death. No area of the world is unaffected, is exposed by the recent deaths in the United States.

Growing evidence shows that the problem is disproportionately severe in developing and merging-market countries, which also have the highest burden of infectious diseases. National covernments have the primary responsibility—both in stopping criminal manufacturing and distribution and in protecting their citizens from counterfeit products. The Food & Drug Administration (FDA) is nighly active in fulfilling this responsibility, but this is not true in many other countries in the world.

Multilateral organizations such as the World Health Organization (WHO), the World Customs Organization (WCO), and the International Criminal Police Organization (Interpol) must do more to expose the problem and help countries tighten regulatory controls.

Companies affected by counterfeiting in developing countries are expending private resources to erform roles which should be carried out by police and regulators, including assisting multilateral rganizations in building capacity among local customs and regulatory officials.

#### A) Comprehension

(7points)

#### -Circle the letter that corresponds to the right answer.

The text is about.....

a. fake medicines

b. medicines

c. healthcare

Are the following statements true or false? Write "T "or "F" next to the corresponding sentence tter.

- a) The risks of counterfeit medicines are seriously taken into consideration.
- b) Developing countries are suffering a lot from infectious diseases.
- c) Governments should protect people from counterfeit products.
- d) The WHO, WCO, and Interpol efforts are insufficient.

#### Answer the following questions according to the text.

- a) Why can't some counterfeit medicines cure diseases?
- b) What can wrong ingredients cause?
- c) What must multilateral organizations do?

#### Reorder the following ideas according to the text.

- a) Governments should protect people from counterfeit medicines.
- b) Counterfeit medicines are not only inefficient but dangerous as well.
- c) International organizations have to make more efforts.

5-Choose a title for the rea a) International Coop		c) Counterfeit Medicines				
B) Text Exploration	n	(7points)				
1-Find in the text words, p a-fake (§1)	b-illnesses (§2) c-show (§3)	est in meaning to the following: d-helping (§4)				
2-Complete the chart as sh	nown in the example.	/				
Verb	Adjective	Noun				
To manufacture	manufactured	manufacturer				
To affect						
***************************************	exposed	••••••				
products. (although) b) Local authorities are encouraging citizens. They want them to be more active. (to)  4-Classify the following words according to the pronunciation of their final's'.  [medicines — ingredients — controls — diseases]						
/s/	/z/	/iz/				
5- Fill in each gap with one word from the list below.  [counterfeiting — it — to — people]  Counterfeiting is not limited to medicines only1 is also affecting other products like cloth and food. Thanks2some associations,3have become aware of the dangerous effects of4  PART TWO: Written Expression (6points)						
Write a composition of about 100 words on one of the following topics						

Write a composition of about 100 words on one of the following topics.

Choose either

**Topic one**: Why do some people buy counterfeit products? The following notes may help you answer the question. (cheap / easily found /no big difference /same shape...)

Or

Topic two: What can be done to fight counterfeiting? Make suggestions.

## الموضوع الثانى

#### **PART ONE: Reading**

(14 points)

#### Read the text carefully then do the activities below.

Education in the United States is provided mainly by the government with control and funding from three levels: federal, state, and local. School attendance is obligatory at the elementary and high school levels (often known outside the United States as the primary and secondary levels).

The ages for compulsory education vary by state, beginning at ages five to eight and ending at the ages of fourteen to eighteen. A growing number of states are now requiring school attendance until the age of 18. Students have the options of having their education held in public schools, private schools, or home school.

In most public and private schools, education is divided into three levels: elementary school, junior high school (also often called middle school), and senior high school. Post secondary education is better known as 'college' or 'university' in the United States.

Most parents send their children to either a public or private institution. One tenth of students are enrolled in private schools. Approximately 85 % of students enter the public schools largely because **they** are free.

Parents may also choose to educate their own children at home; 1.7 % of children are educated in this manner.

http://www.encyclopedia.com/doc/1E1-Educatio.html.

#### A) Comprehension

(7points)

### 1-Circle the letter that corresponds to the right answer.

The text is....

a. a newspaper article

b. a radio report

c. a web-article

#### 2-Are the following statements true or false? Write T or F next to the corresponding sentence letter.

- a) Education in the USA is compulsory only at the elementary school.
- b) Parents can educate their children at home.
- c) There are more pupils in private schools than in public schools.
- d) Most of the pupils go to public schools because they don't have to pay fees.

#### 3-In which paragraph is it mentioned that...

- a) the ages of compulsory education are not the same in all states?
- b) very few parents educate their children at home?

#### L-Answer the following questions according to the text.

- a) At which levels is school attendance obligatory?
- b) Why do many American pupils choose public schools?

#### -What or who do the underlined words refer to in the text?

a, their (§2)

b. they (§4)

B) Text Exploration

(7points)

1-Find in the text words, phrases or expressions that are closest in meaning to:

a. obligatory (§2)

b. increasing (§2)

c. nearly (§4)

d. way (§5)

2-Complete the chart as shown in the example.

NOUNS	VERBS
Satisfaction	To satisfy
Requirement	***************************************
Division	
Qualification	
Education	********************

#### 3-Give the correct form of the verbs in brackets.

- a) Years ago, it (be) difficult for people to send their children to school.
- b) Some children (get) better results if their parents take care of them.
- 4-Underline the silent letters in the flowing words.

a. eight

b knowledge

c. foreign

d. calm

- 5- Imagine what A says and complete the following dialogue.
  - A: Many students ...... Is it true?
  - B: No, our school regulations are not very strict.
  - A: This means that .....
  - B: You're wrong, there is no disorder at all; everybody is behaving correctly.
  - A: What about .....?
  - B: There is a mutual respect between teachers and pupils.
  - A: That's why .....
  - B: True, the pupils get good results.

#### **PART TWO: Written Expression**

(6points)

#### Write a composition of about 100 words on one of the following topics.

Choose either

**Topic one**: The Algerian educational system consists of three levels (primary, middle and secondary). You have just completed the third level. Write a composition in which you describe the level you liked best. You may talk about the following: souvenirs — friends — teachers — programmes — exams — happy/sad events...

Or

**Topic two**: Your neighbour refuses to send his children to school for some reasons. You try to convince him that education is important in today's world. Write the dialogue that took place between him and you.

# الإجابة وسلم التنقيط مادة: اللغة الانجليزية الشعبة: لـغات أجنبيـة KEYS (Langue . Counterfeit medicines ....")

115 (Langue	•	Counterless me
		المه ضه ع الأه أ

PART ONE	14	0321 <u>23-3-</u> 3	
	pts		
A/Comprehension:	7 pts		
Act 1.	1 pt	a. (fake medicines)	
Act 2.	2 pts	a. F b. T c. T d. T	
Act 3.	1,5 pt	<ul> <li>a. Inactive ingredients</li> <li>b. Mental and physical damage and even death</li> <li>c. Must do more to expose the problem and hele countries tighten regulatory controls</li> </ul>	
Act 4.	1,5 pt	b-a-c	
Act 5	1 pt	c. Counterfeit Medicines	
Text exploration:	7 pts		
Act 1.	1 pt	a. counterfeit b. diseases c. expose d. assisting	
Act 2.	1 pt	affected – affective - affectionate/affection to expose/exposition - exposure	
Act 3.	2 pts	<ul> <li>a. Although governments have made a lot of efforts, a they have been unable to stop</li> <li>b. Local authorities are encouraging citizens to be</li> </ul>	
Act 4.	1 pts	more active	
		/S/ /Z/ /IZ/	
		ingredients medicines diseases controls	
Act 5.	2 pts	1. it 2. to 3. people 4. counterfeiting	
PART TWO	06pts		
	_	Form (3,5 pts) / Content (2,5 pts)	
	-	Topic 2	
		Form (3 pts) / Content (3 pts)	

الشعبة: لغات أجنبية

PART ONE	14	
	pts	
A/Comprehension:	7 pts	
Act 1.	1 pt	c. (web-article)
Act 2.	2 pts	a. F b. T c. F d. T
Act 3.	1 pt	a. §2 b.§5
Act 4.	2 pts	a. at elementary and high school levels
		b. for free- they don't pay fees
Act 5	1 pt	a. students b. public schools
Text exploration: Act 1.	<u>7 pts</u> 1 pt	a. compulsory b. growing c. approximately d. manner
Act 2.	1 pt	to require / to divide / to qualify/ to educate
Act 3.	2pts	a. was b. will get/get
<b>Ac</b> t 4.	1 pt	Eight – <u>k</u> nowledge – foreign - ca <u>l</u> m
<b>Act</b> 5.	2 pts	Accept any logical completion such as: A: Many students say your school regulations are very strict A: This means that students are free to do whatever they want A: What about teachers are they respected? A: That's why your school is reputed to have good results with the pupils.
PART TWO	06	Topic 1
	pts	Form (3,5 pts) / Content (2,5 pts)
		Topic 2
		Form (3 pts) / Content (3pts)